Although I am the chair of the Midtown Residents Association and have been involved with this issue 
for many years, the MRA believes the residents should speak for them selves on this issue, so I am speaking tonight simply as a resident of Midtown.

You’ve read my comments, so I won’t repeat them.

For some of you, this is a déjà vu issue and perhaps you just want this all settled.  So do we.  But, as with most land use issues these days, it’s just not that simple.  As it was in 2000, in 2003, and now today this is a retail Goldilocks issue—not too large—not too small—but just right.  That’s what we want, what we need.

But here’s what really worries me.  Mr. McNellis purchased the property knowing it was a neighborhood center, but believing the City would grant his proposal to change the configuration of the property from 
all retail to primarily housing.  His claim is that’s solely what is economically feasible.

What the City is afraid of, I believe, is that if it doesn’t approve this proposal, Mr. McNellis will not develop the property—maybe even sell it—and we’ll be back on the merry-go-round.

So I bluntly ask you to not fall prey to this logic.  Please evaluate this issue in light of what the Comp Plan intended, what the residents want and need, and—yes—what’s best for the City’s (not the developer’s) long-term retail and economic vitality.

